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/ith reference to your memorandum oi -ebruary 12th and 
the paper from hr. H.O. Payne, which I enclose, 1 ould 
surgest tnat you eith r refer it back to e to ive a direct 
answer, or else say something like the following:

nYour paper has been referred to the Physics 
Department, anc they regret to state tnat in its present 
form it is, in their opinion, unsuitable for public; :ion, as 
it reveals uniamiliarity with the literature and recent ad­
vances in regard to the subject discussed. iiile the interest 
in Physics revealed by the article is much arnrecieted, it 
is strongly recommended that the author should endeavour to 
familiarize himself -ith the recent cuv-. nee's in knowledge con­
cerning the problems he discusses."

I am afraid that there is no value whatever in his paper, 
as iv eont- infmany - surdities t i>,te main point which he 
is trying to make a -pears to be incorrectly developed, he is 
probably a man 7/ho has enthusiastically tried to theorize 
about matters ..-iich re uire a broader knowledge and higher 
attainments than he possesses. 1 al -ays feel that such people 
should be encouraged rather tnan snubbed, but sometimes friend 
ly an reciation of their efforts leads to interminable cor­
respondence, and all chat hap pens is that taey feel that they 
have not been given their due, or that others are unable to 
see the light. Je have many such correspondents who '/rite us 
from time to time.
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